SOCIETY OF AMERICAN ARCHIVISTS

UNIVERSITY OF TEXAS CHAPTER

MINUTES

CHAPTER MEETING

APRIL 1, 2009

Meeting called to order by Elizabeth Garber, 5:01 pm.

I.
SAA Annual Meeting 

A. Host Committee update

Brenda Gunn spoke with the chapter about the duties and activities of the host committee. Some of the primary tasks of the host committee include proving information about Austin to SAA (food, transportation, etc.), manning the conference registration desk, and publicizing the conference. The host committee has tried to do a lot of marketing and has created the blog “Austin is for Archivists” as place to pull together interesting/helpful information on the Austin area. There is also a group of Austin Ambassadors around the country, who are people with connections to the area that can act as spokespeople in their current locations. The host committee is also compiling a list of archival repositories that will be open during the days surrounding the conference and be available for tours. Brenda encouraged chapter members to contribute suggestions for music at the all-attendee reception.

Brenda and chapter members discussed SAA-UT’s role in annual meeting activities. The primary role of SAA-UT will be to reach out to other student chapters and student members. Members are also encouraged to contribute to the Austin is for Archivists blog and can contact the host committee with ideas; we could create a special “student’s corner” on the blog. The chapter also discussed walking tours of downtown and campus, although heat could be a factor. There could be special student tours that showed more behind-the-scenes at local repositories, and/or SAA-UT members could assist with walking tours open to anyone. Students may also be interesting in observing local Angel project events.

The next host committee meeting will be Friday April 3, 2009 at 12:30pm at the Center for American History. Kathryn will represent the chapter at the meeting. Brenda encourage members to attend the host committee meetings and email her with any questions. 

B. Student survey update

Chris briefed the chapter on the results of the survey:

Of 112 respondents, 34 said that they would yes/probably attend, 35 said maybe, and 43 said no. While there was a lot of interest in the city, the majority of respondents (83) said that cost was a significant factor in determining their attendance. Most students would be interested in activities during the days of the conference that mainly included social activities (going out, 6th street, live music) and educational activities (tours of cultural institutions). The chapter would like to host a lunch for students early on during the conference; suggested that SAA-UT could hold a catered lunch at an on-campus archives facility. The host committee has no control over conference fees or scholarships for students. SAA-UT could advertise low-cost housing, but putting together a scholarship probably would not be feasible. 

C. Facebook group for student attendees 

Elizabeth encouraged members to invite any friends or contacts at other schools across the country to join the Facebook group – so far most group members are just from Texas.

II.
Archives Week 2009

The board introduced two potential themes for Archives Week 2009. The board will later send out a survey to choose a theme. The two themes discussed were:


When Disaster Strikes: Archives and Recovery

This theme would address natural disasters and man-made disasters on both a large scale (like Hurricane Katrina or the war in Iraq) and at a personal level (spilling coffee on your personal computer). This theme could closely tie in with the activities of the archives clinic, and could include hands-on preservation instruction. Highlighting electronic records could also raise interest. 

 
Hidden Potential: Discovering the Curious World of Archives

This theme would help to teach people what archives are all about. In particular, it would highlight unique or unusual collections that most people would not think of as archives (like the video game archives). Rather than focusing on specific archives, events could be arranged topically or thematically, to generate widespread interest. 

III.
Excursions

The board will send out a survey to determine chapter/iSchool interest in the trips, as well as collect data on workable dates and budgets. Elizabeth introduced the following trip ideas that the board was pursuing:

John G. Tower Collection at Southwestern University in Georgetown, TX
WHEN? April, Monday through Friday during working hours

New Orleans, LA


- Tulane University

Amistad Research Center - study of race relations and ethnic history and culture
Louisiana Collection – “best collections of pre-WWII Louisiana publications in the state”
Hogan Jazz Archive – “includes oral histories, recorded music, photographs and film, and sheet music and orchestrations”

(a chapter member also suggested the Newcomb Archives at the Newcomb College Center for Research on Women)

- The Historic New Orleans Collection – “dedicated to the study and preservation
of the history and culture of New Orleans and the Gulf South region”

- Religious archives: Archdiocesan Archives, etc.

- New Orleans Public Library

- Other places: National WWII Museum (D-day Museum), branches of Louisiana State Museum, Audubon Aquarium, Civil War Museum

WHEN? Potential dates: May 8-11, May 15-18

Chapter members were also encouraged to submit additional ideas for excursions, and Gonzalez, TX was discussed.  

The meeting was adjourned at 5:58 pm. 

